Zone Chair D1 report for Cabinet meeting of January 29, 2022
During the month of November, 2021 I accompanied 2nd VDG Michael Livingstone to the following clubs:
	Nov. 2 – Lumby Lions Club
	Nov. 10 – Lake Country Lions Club
	Nov. 18 – Vernon Lions Club 
	Nov. 24 – Armstrong Lions Club. 
My fifth club was visited with DG Joyce Stevens on Oct. 25.  All the clubs had fairly good attendance considering they were just beginning to meet in person.  The clubs enjoyed Michael and his presentation and were active in participating in conversation and questions. 
Membership at the end of Oct. 2021 was 137 and at the end of January 23, 2022 is 148 which is an increase of 11.  Vernon Lions will be adding 2 new members by January 31.
Enderby Lions Club challenged our zone clubs and all clubs across Canada to donate to LCIF.  Their donation was $10,000 for disaster relief and in particular for Merritt and Princeton aid.
Vernon Lions Club sponsored a service dog for a little autistic boy in Vernon.  The dog arrived in late December.  They are doing very well and the little boy and his dog will ride the Vernon Lions float in the Winter Carnival parade on Feb. 5.

I have held two Zone meetings to date.  This year we are inviting our Global teams to speak. 
First meeting – Michael Livingstone – Membership
Second meeting – Dorothy Nellis (via zoom) - Service
Third meeting is scheduled for March 6 and Bob Ayotte will speak on Leadership.
Ken Cain has kept us updated on LCIF North both at our meetings and by email.

I have had little to no success in finding a replacement for D1 Zone Chair.  I am willing to fill the position for one more year and really focus on finding a replacement.  

Respectfully submitted by Sharon Cain, ZC D1






